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TERM TWO 

JUNE 

6  Stage 5 Debating 

 Swan Shield AFL 

7  Da Vinci Decathlon 

 @ TRAC 

 Years 5 & 6 Premier’s 

 Debating gala day 

8 Open girls Netball @

 Albury 

9  CHS Zone Athletics @ 

 Lockhart 

 Linda Nolan Art 

 Workshop 

 RSA Course 

12  KINGS BIRTHDAY 

13  K-2 Responsible Pet 

 Ownership 

 Presentation 

14  Biology Wildlife visit @ 

 Altina 

15  Riv Primary Cross 

 Country 

 Secondary schools 

 Netball Cup @ Wagga 

16 Primary Assembly 

 featuring Emerald in 

 Hall @ 2.10pm 

 Secondary Assembly 

 Riv Secondary Cross 

 Country 

 Performance @ 

 Kooringal High School 

 
Week 7 already and another very busy two 
weeks have flown past at Coolamon Central. 
 
Sport and excursions are keeping many 
students and staff busy. It is great to see so 
many students embracing the opportunity to 
participate in these events. 
  
Well done to all those who had success at the 
District Cross Country and at the Boorowa 
Touch competitions. From all reports, students 
represented the school with pride and to those 
who progressed further in these sports, good 
luck. 
  
The school is in full swing with the "Resilience Project". All classes 
or year groups are participating in weekly sessions with this 
program. I have observed many groups during these sessions and 
the engagement is fantastic. Hopefully, students will continue to 
gain some benefit from its diverse offerings. We will soon be rolling 
out some information to parents and caregivers to allow you to 
understand the program and to support the concepts with your 
children. 
  
Lastly, can I congratulate the vast majority of students who 
consistently wear their school uniform. Could I encourage those 
who at times wear the incorrect uniform, to endeavour to get 
yourself organised with the correct items. If your child needs to be 
out of uniform, could you send them with a note. If anyone is having 
trouble with accessing uniform please contact me and I will assist 
where possible. 
 

** Reminder: Representative sport gear is 
ONLY an option on sport days.** 

 
Kingsley Ireland 
Relieving Principal 
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Coolamon Central School’s Wellbeing System is based on the school’s core values: 

Students receive “bluey” awards daily for great learning and positive behaviour that happens in the 

classroom and the playground in line with our core values.  

Primary students accumulate points via paper blueys and dojo points online. Each fortnight one value is 

made the focus. Students who have received blueys for the focused value go into a fortnightly raffle drawn 
at assembly. All dojos and blueys are added to Sentral.  

Secondary students are awarded blueys from teachers for demonstrating the three values. Once they 
have a set of five in one colour, they have them stapled and handed into the mailbox in the office. These 

are then counted to add to Sentral. A draw (2 of each value) is completed at assembly every fortnight.  

For all CCS students, these points accumulate towards Bronze, Silver, Gold, Platinum and Opal Awards 

and contribute to the overall house points.  

Class Awards – 5 Points - Students will receive these awards fortnightly at assembly and are based on 

effort, application or achievement in different subject areas. 

Primary teachers choose three students to receive class awards each fortnight. Secondary teachers 

choose a number of students to receive awards based on overall class size, e.g. three to every ten.  

Principal’s Award – 10 Points Primary classes are rostered and the class teacher, in consultation with 

the principal, choose one recipient per fortnight. 

Secondary students will receive a Principal’s Award for demonstrating consistent application and 

commitment to learning across all subjects in their semester reports. These are handed out at presentation 

night.  

Wellbeing Levels and Rewards 

As students are allocated blueys, they progress through different wellbeing levels. Students are awarded 

certificates and rewards at assemblies, based on the level that they have achieved. The idea is to reward 

students with something that supports their schooling.  

 

      Bronze – Certificate 

      Silver – Certificate and Socks  

      Gold – Certificate and Hat in their house colour  

      Platinum – Certificate and Drink bottle 

      Opal – Certificate and Duffle bag  

 

*Each year the rewards for the levels are reviewed  

and are subject to change based on cost or  

                                                        availability.                                                                                   
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 Principal's Award: This award goes to a student who always 
demonstrates a kind and caring nature towards his peers. He 
always encourages his mates and other students to ‘have a go’ 
and he leads by example himself, even putting himself outside of 
his comfort zone at times. He is a fabulous role model in PE and 
Sport and will put his best effort into learning tasks. Well done to 
Cruz Deighton.  

Back: Tyler Coleman, Luca Cottom, Charlie Gardiner, Max 

Karlberg and Iluka Neyland 

Front: Maddison Hewson, Lucy Shave, Matilda Haworth, 

Grace Lawson, William Vrebac and Phoebe Quinnell. 

Back: Dan Carthew, Harrison Delaney, Henry Willis and 

Wyatt Vogt 

Front: Holly Eldridge, Jameson McAllister, Chelsea Neucom, 

Logan Munro and Zoe Harford. 
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At our Week 6 assembly students were rewarded for their hard work in Music, Visual Art and French. 

Students were also presented with a certificate for ‘being a voice for generations to come and sharing 

their culture’, during National Reconciliation Week. 
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Are you going on holidays or will your child be away for an extended period? 
  
If your child will be away for an extended period or on holidays during a school 
term, parents/caregivers are required to complete an Extended Leave 
Application. 
This form can be obtained from the front office and must be signed by the 
Principal. If you do not complete this form and give an absence reason within 3 
school days your child’s absence will be recorded as unjustified in our system. 
Each absent day from school, affects your child’s learning. Please remember 
‘Every Day Counts’. 

Absence Notices by SMS 
  
Parents, please be aware when replying to your SMS if you have received an 
absentee notice for your child; 
Only reply to the message for that particular absence 
Messages are sent out via Sentral automated system. Messages sent to this 
number other than the one reply for your child’s absence cannot be read by 
staff as the system only registers one reply. 
 
If you have any queries please phone the office. 

Stage 4 LOTE have written a book in French, about colours, numbers and letters, they are pictured 

reading their story books to Opal. 
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To get to know our Executive staff we have asked them the same five questions -  

 

1. Name?  

2. Interests outside of school? 

3. What do you love about CCS? 

4. What is something we don’t know about you? 

5. What are you planning to do in the future? 

 

             

   1. Kingsley Ireland (Relieving Principal) 

 2. Fishing and hunting 

 3. The strong connections students have across multiple years 

 4. I spent one year in South Africa on Rotary Exchange 

 5. Spend more time with family…..and catch a one metre cod. 

 

 

 

 

 1.    Simon (Spida) Lyons (Head Teacher Science/TAS)  

 2. Camping, fishing, shooting, motorbike riding, basketball 

   3. Strong community with supportive parents 

 4. Related to Chuck Norris 

 5. Not sure what I want to be yet when I grow up. 

 

 

 

      1. Thomas (Mr Bez, Bezzy) Besgrove (Relieving Head Teacher 

Mathematics/PDHPE) 

      2. Doing anything fun with my family, playing sport and caravanning 

      3. I love how caring and supportive the staff and students are towards each 

other, and the culture of learning, well-being and mateship 

      4. I am a sensational singer and dancer, the best on staff by far 

      5. Enjoy being a dad, a teacher and look into coaching more sporting teams 

(CCS and outside of school)                     
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Congratulations to all students that represented our school at Boorowa. The under 16’s boys and girls, as 

well as the Open boys team have all successfully qualified for the central schools state final in Dubbo, 

Term 3. Our Open girls are listed as first reserve team after two very close losses. 
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Storytime 2023 

Our next Storytime is this Friday 9th June @ 10.30am – “Gardens”. Join us – new families are most welcome. 

Lego Club 

Lego Club is held every Wednesday afternoon from 4.00pm – 5.00pm and then on Saturday mornings from 10.30am 
– 11.30am. The aim of the Lego Club program is for children to have fun, learn to communicate with others and to 
develop problem-solving skills. 

Delivery Services 

Our free home delivery service is still available - the library will deliver every Friday morning. Please contact the 
Library for further details – 69272492. 

Save Power Kits 

Save Power Kits are available to borrow for free from the Coolamon Library. The Save Power Kits can show you 
what appliances are using the most power in your home. It also gives easy steps you can take to save money, power 
and reduce your impact on the environment. 

Re-Visit the Library 

The Library is continuously receiving new books, DVD’s, and magazines, come and re-visit the Library - Join the 
Library today - membership is FREE. 

Also the Library has plenty of services and facilities to offer to the community. It provides free Public Internet Access 
& Wi-Fi, photocopying, Service NSW kiosk, Community Recycling Station and laminating services. Also a community 
noticeboard, children and youth services, council school holiday programs and Local History services. It also 
provides housebound services to our members – further enquiries phone the Library - 69272492. 
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Coolamon Central School   

75 Methul Street  
Coolamon 2701 
Phone: (02) 6927 3209 
Fax: (02) 6927 3644 
 
Email:  
coolamon-
c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Website:  

http://www.coolamon-

c.schools.nsw.gov.au   

To keep yourself up to date 

on all the great things 

happening in our school 

community, please like and 

share our Facebook page 

at ‘Coolamon Central 

School’ or  visit our website 

at www.coolamon-

c.school.nsw.edu.au 

The Uniting 

Church 

      Turtle & Mel  

      Walker 

          Your local Milkman 

St Andrew’s 

 Anglican 

Church, 

Coolamon  

Student and Parent Portal : 

coolamoncs.sentral.com.au 

Breaky Central and our School Newsletter 

Proudly Sponsored by.... 

President: Lisa Piltz 

Vice President: Savannah Small 

Treasurer: Bec Forster 

Secretary: Valerie McKelvie 

Email:  

coolamonpandc@gmail.com 

Meetings held Wednesdays in 

Week 3 and 8 

Principal: 

Mr Kingsley Ireland 

(Relieving) 

Deputy Principal: 

Mr Jeremy Atkins 

(Relieving) 


